MEETING OF REDCLAWS SOCIAL BOWLS CLUB, PLR BARGARA
HELD AT THE CLUB HOUSE ON
MONDAY 8 NOVEMBER 2021

MEETING OPENED: 9 am

ATTENDEES: Joan Lembcke, Marilyn Power, Wally Power, Ken Galvin, Julia Fagg,
Sandra Marshall, John Schmeider

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING: Meeting held 10 October 2021
Read and accepted.

Moved: Ken Seconded:  John
Treasurer's Report:

1. Treasurer's report was tabled. The National Australia Bank account has been closed. Auswide
is now the Committee's bank. The change was due to lack of customer service now that the
Bargara branch has closed.

2. Sandra has received a request from PLR Beachmere Bay, through Joy Williams, for a 2 day
bowls carnival at PLR Bargara sometime around Easter 2022. A written reply from Sandra
was also tabled. This event will be discussed further.

Sandra left the meeting at 9.10 am.
BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES:

1. Organising of special events to be arranged: 3 x Special Events and Graded Events (Club
Championships). Frank Plant has accepted a position on sub committee.

Moved: Ken Seconded: John
CORRESPONDENCE:
Incoming Correspondence:

Letter and emails from Joy Williams, Helen & Geoff Callan (PLR Beachmere Bay)
Letter from Mick Muscat regarding orange poles & balls removed from the Greens.
Letter from Ray Bartlett regarding removal of lane/indicator stakes.

Letter from Pam Van Huizen regarding yellow boundary pegs not suitable.

Letter from Christine Oliver regarding change to orange markers.

Letter from Harvey & Jenny Dingle requesting loan of Redclaws speaker/hifi.
Email from Heather Marshall, Niagara re becoming a new sponsor for Redclaws.
Email from Sandy Martin re EFT payment sponsorship Palm Lake Works.
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Outgoing Correspondence:

1. Invoice 2051 Des Allen Funerals $200 event 7/11/21.

2. Invoice 2052 Heather Marshall, Niagara $200 event 21/11/21.

3. Letter to National Bank closing Account 767476063.

4.  Letter to Eric Williams thanking him for his involvement with the Committee is 2020/1.
Moved: Marilyn Seconded: Joan

REPORTS:

President's Report:

1.

Letter written to John Adamson regarding altercation on the green.

Bowls cleaner - requesting committee to seek a stand of some sort so as to make this device
available to all bowlers.

Joan requested that we keep using table numbers. She will manage this function.

Games Director's Report:

2022 Club Championships will commence after Easter 15 April (Good Friday).

Julia will be away 16/11/21 until 26/11/21. Marilyn will act, with assistance from committee
members.

Julia will be away 8/1/22 until 24/1/22.

Committee Member - Ken Galvin's Report:

1.  Following discussions with John Adamson, the following is occurring on the green:

(a) John will trial different colours & methods on the markers around the greens.

(b)  Water cooler on back green is not working again.

(c) Repair of back green is ongoing. PLR will re-stretch the carpet and re-board around the
edges of the green. PLR are not prepared, at this stage, to spend money on a complete
overhaul.

(d) Ken is preparing a flyer for the Christmas events.

(e) Ken will be away 10/11/21 until 14/11/21.

() Ken will be away 23/11/21 until 29/11/21.

GENERAL BUSINESS:
1. Sponsors List for 2022. Thanks to be sent to sponsors. All sponsors at the moment are

willing to continue their patronage into 2022.

Action: Marilyn, Julia, Joan

2. Club Championships will be started in April and finished by end July 2022.

Action: Julia, Marilyn, Ken, Frank



Individual meat trays to be given to all greens helpers, with the Committee's wholehearted
thanks for their continued hard work in keeping the greens in excellent condition. A list of
names to be collected by Ken.

AGREED

Past President's - to be discussed with Stan Mason. Wednesday game? Sausage Sizzle? Date
March?

Action: Marilyn, Julia, Ken
To avoid confusion, Sunday games listings will be picked up 9.30 am on Sunday mornings.

With such a busy schedule for 2022, it was agreed that club matches with East Bundaberg
and Bargara will not be organised at this stage.

Wednesday Twilight games will end 30 March 2022, with a sausage sizzle.

Special discussions will need to be held by the Committee to discuss the Beachmere Bay
proposal.

Costings for purchase of new Redclaws designed: wine carrier bag $15 ea, beer cooler $8,
bowls cloth $8.

Action: All agreed.

Meeting closed at 10 am.

NEXT MEETING: 13 December 2021 at 9 am.

Joan Lembcke
President



